Dear [Hiring Manager's Name],

I am writing in regards to my current visa situation as I am applying for the [position] role at [Company Name].
I am currently residing in the UK on a Ukraine Scheme visa, which was initially issued for 3 years and is valid for another [X] months till [X]. Please find attached evidence of my right to work in the UK, including my visa approval letter and share code "right to work".

As per the recent UK government announcement, I will be eligible to extend my stay in the UK for an additional 18 months with the same conditions under the new Ukraine Permission Extension Scheme. The full details of this extension scheme can be found on the gov.uk website at https://www.gov.uk/guidance/support-for-family-members-of-british-nationals-in-ukraine-and-ukrainian-nationals-in-ukraine-and-the-uk. The changes were officially announced in the Statement of Changes in Immigration Rules in February 2024: https://questions-statements.parliament.uk/written-statements/detail/2024-02-19/hcws258.

I will be able to apply for this 18-month extension 3 months before my current visa expires. Please let me know if you need any other information or documentation regarding my right to work in the UK as I go through the hiring process.

Thank you for your consideration.  

Sincerely,
[Your Name]
